October, 2003

2003 INTERIM REPORT

· Monday, January 13, attended Scottish Power’s Inaugural Burns Night dinner and Award’s ceremony. The Foundation’s advice had been solicited in the planning of the event.
· Friday, January 17, presented the Foundation’s annual Burns Night dinner co-sponsored with The University Club.  The evening featured Jean Redpath, internationally acclaimed Scottish folk singer and Burn’s afficianado; Gordon Webster, former piper to Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II; Andrew MacMillan, actor, playwright and Convener of the Clan MacMillan in the U.S., who addressed the Haggis; and The Very Reverend Gilleasbuig Macmillan, Dean, St. Giles Cathedral, Edinburgh, Scotland, who gave the “Immortal Memory” address.  Abby Newton, a celebrated exponent of Scottish folk music, with a number of recordings to her credit, played throughout the evening.  A record crowd attended.
· Thursday, January 23, attended the launch of Scotland Magazine at the “Icons of Scotland” luncheon at which Alan L. Bain, President of the American Scottish Foundation, was presented with the “Communicator of the Year” award.  The Foundation’s help had been solicited in implementing the launch of the Magazine.
· Tuesday, January 28, hosted a luncheon with representatives of Governor George E. Pataki of New York State to request the Governor’s support for the official recognition by the State legislature of Tartan Day, which resulted in the issuance of a proclamation recognizing Tartan Day’s Fifth Anniversary, in 2003.
· Wednesday, January 29, entertained Susan Stewart, First Secretary, Scottish Affairs and representatives of the Scotland Office and the Scottish Executive to dinner to discuss the Global Scots and Friends of Scotland initiatives.
· Friday, January 31, met with executives of Scottish Rocks Inc. at Scotland House to provide contacts and recommendations for the marketing of its products in the U.S.
· Monday, February 3, hosted Wayne Rethford, President of the St. Andrews Society of the State of Illinois at a dinner to discuss collaborations between the Foundation and the Society.
· Saturday, March 15, sponsored the Foundation’s semi-annual Scottish Ball at the New York Genealogical Society.
· Thursday and Friday, March 27 and 28, co-sponsored the Dewar’s Scottish Film Festival as part of 2003 Tartan Day celebrations.
· Thursday, April 3, sponsored the April 3-10 issue of “City Guide”.  Its cover page, specifically designed for the occasion by the Foundation, featured Tartan Day 2003 and the issue included details of the New York City Tartan Day program.
· Thursday, April 3, produced the Scottish Business Forum featuring a series of presentations on “New Scotland in the Global Economy”.  A networking reception and optional dinner followed. 

Featured speakers included:

Professor Brian Ashcroft, Professor and Policy Director, Fraser of Allender Institute Strathclyde University, Glasgow; Professor Donna Handford, University of Edinburgh/University of Maryland, bio-tech alliance; Gerry Hassan, Chairman, Demos Scotland 2020; Spiro Rombotis, Chief Executive, Cyclacel, Dundee, Scotland; Joseph Rubin, JD, Adjunct Professor of International Affairs, Columbia University, New York; and Dr. James F.Winchester FRCP (Glas), FACP, Chief  Medical Officer, RenalTech International, New York.
· Saturday, April 5th co-sponsored the Tartan Day Parade as part of the newly formed New York Tartan Day Committee that came into being at the urging of the Foundation.
· Sunday, April 6, hosted an 11am to Noon Salute to Tartan Day’s Fifth Anniversary in Central Park, co-sponsored by NYC/Parks & Recreation and a VIP Tartan Day Fifth Anniversary Brunch for invited guests at the Arsenal, Central Park, New York City.
· Thursday, April 10th, produced the inaugural Tartan Day British parliamentary style debate on the motion that “This House believes America could not have made it without the Scots”.  The proposing team included the two Scottish members of the Oxford University Union combined with Duncan Bruce, author “Mark of the Scots” and Arthur Herman, author “How the Scots invented the Modern World”.  In opposition were an ex-pat team drawn from the New England area that included Alan Merson, a former Fullbright Scholar and 2002 World Debating Champion, and the two non-Scottish members of the Oxford Union.
· Monday, April 14th, produced a second debate co-sponsored by the University Club on the motion “This House regrets America’s role as the World’s policeman”.  A team of ex-pats proposed the motion and the Oxford Union team opposed.
· Tuesday, April 22, Earth Day, presented to Commissioner Adrian Benepe, Commissioner, New York City Department of Parks & Recreation, a check for $5,000 representing proceeds from the 2002 John Muir Golf Tournament.
· Thursday - Friday, May 15-16, presented the Scotland House concept to Second National Conference of Nonprofitcenters.

· Wednesday May 14th, assisted ABC Television “The View” with a Scottish themed pre-fantasy wedding blessing for co-anchor Star Jones.

· Monday, June 2, hosted, at Scotland House, 2003 National Tartan Day wrap-up meeting.

· Thursday, June 5, hosted, at Scotland House, reading of “Word Jig’s:  New Fiction from Scotland” and reception in association with Hanging Loose Press.

· Monday-Tuesday, June 9-10, attended Royal Tourism Day events in Edinburgh, Scotland as guest of British Tourist Authority and VisitScotland.

· Wednesday, June 11, hosted National Tartan Day 2004 planning meeting in Edinburgh for Scottish organizations wishing to participate in N.T.D. 2004.

· Wednesday, June 11, hosted seventh annual Scottish Friends of the American Scottish Foundation reception in Edinburgh.

· Friday, June 12, met with manager of Eddi Reader regarding Ms. Reader’s 2004 U.S. tour to launch her new Burns C.D.

· Assisted architect source Scottish stone for British Memorial Garden to be opened in 2004 in Hanover Square, New York City.

· Friday, June 20, sponsored the 7th Annual John Muir Golf Tournament in association with City of New York Department of Parks & Recreation, Friends of Van Cortland Park and American Golf.  Raised $5,000 to employ 5 New York City school children during the summer.
· Tuesday, June 24, hosted, at Scotland House, a luncheon in honor of David Weir, CEO of Dovecot Studios, to introduce Dovecot and its work. 
· Thursday - Sunday, July 3-6, attended Smithsonian Folk Life Festival on the Mall.
· Saturday, September 13, hosted opening night VIP gathering and dinner at City Opera’s “Lucia Di Lammermoor”.
· Friday-Sunday, September 19-21, Co-sponsor with Illinois St. Andrew Society of Scottish Leadership conference.
· Wednesday, September 24, introduced Raymond McLennen to a variety of individuals with intellectual property expertise in NYC to participate in cross culture study of the issue that the is conducting as part of Churchill Scholarship.
· Tuesday, October 14, hosted Kirkland High School Group and their teachers from Fife School district to lunch at Scotland House 
· Thursday, October 16, arranged meeting for representative of Fife Fire Department with Salvatore Cassano, Chief of Operations and other senior officials of NY City Fire Department;
· Thursday, October 23 and Thursday, October 30, the Foundation convened and hosted initial Tartan Day 2004 planning sessions;
· Responded to miscellaneous inquiries:
Martin Haldane, Chairman Innerpeffray Library, formed in 1680 and located in Strathearn, Scotland’s oldest lending library:  assistance with its fundraising efforts in the U.S;
Cheryl Balian, Boston Center for Adult Education: assistance in identifying Scottish links for inclusion in the “Anglophile’s” Guide to America”;
Michelle Stewart, University of Strathclyde:  assistance in promoting its new course in Scottish studies;
Neil Erskine, Easthaven Group, co-producer of a documentary with the BBC on the life of John Logie Baird: advice on how to take advantage of the company’s license rights for the film’s distribution in the U.S.;
Student at St. Andrews University: assistance that would allow her to take up a summer internship in NYC;
Jacqueline Desantis, Caitlin Riley, and Johanna Storrar, Strathclyde and Edinburgh University Alumnae Associations: guidance in participating in 2003 Tartan Day activities in NYC;
Jonathan Fierro, ESPN:  request for contacts in Glasgow relevant to ESPN’s coverage of Rangers vs. Celtic football match and proposed feature presentation on the City of Glasgow;
Robert Rae, Scottish Parliamentary Group: information on NTD 2003;
Theresa Houston, Scotland The Brand: coordination of Scottish NTD programming with locally developed programming and visit of Eddie Reader to New York City for NTD 2003;
Todd Woodbridge, Scots Singer: identification of venues in which to perform during his visit to New York City for Tartan Day;
Ticonderoga Ball: sponsorship request;
Anne Jefferson: funding for participation in People to People Student Ambassador program to Scotland;
Malcolm Sinclair, Chief Clan Sinclair:  participation in NTD;
Lord Jamie Sempill: participation in annual Scottish Coalition meeting and contact for Arts State of New Hampshire Council;
Marlena Bittner, Little Brown publicity:  promotion of Ian Rankin’s new title “Resurrection Men”;

Bill Somerville:
Assistance in promoting screenplay involving Scottish crown jewels;

Gene Burnett:
Assistance in identifying Lance Gray, a Scot, buried in an ancient

graveyard in Nashville, TN;

L. Dallrymple:
Information on Scotland for a school report; 

Linda Hellofs:
Visiting professor at the University of Edinburgh inquiring the policy 

about admitting pets to U.K.;

John Stirling:
Meeting with representatives of Angus Economic Development

Department;

Samantha Maclean: Information on renting kilts in NYC;

Chris Wilson :
Building Hollywood Magazine’s subscriber base in U.S.;

Leica Gallery: Assistance in mounting a Scottish photography project;

The History Channel: Provided resource information for a program on the history of hammer throwing in Highland Games;

Clan Cunningham Society of America: Provided funding for Earl of Glencairn Memorial;

Team Scotland LaCrosse: Sponsored Scottish team at indoor LaCrosse Championship in Toronto, Canada.

Tony Andrews, President, Country Side Alliance: Building relationships in the U.S,

Mr. Richmond, Bon Appetit Magazine: Provided contacts in Scotland for Bon Appetit’s

official “haggis” taste off.
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